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Update on Takeover Proposal from Euronext 
 

 
Further to the public announcement of July 1, 2025, the Board of Directors of Hellenic Exchanges-Athens Stock 
Exchange S.A. (“ATHEX” and the “Board”) wishes to inform the investing public that, as part of its assessment of 
the unsolicited all share takeover proposal from Euronext, it has entered into discussions with Euronext. 

The Board continues to evaluate the proposal in full compliance with its fiduciary responsibilities to all shareholders 
and other stakeholders and is advised by Morgan Stanley and expert international and Greek counsel. No 
agreement has been reached at this time.  

Should there be any material developments, ATHEX will proceed in a timely and appropriate manner to inform the 
investing public. 
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